Horton and Little Sodbury Village Hall Committee 

Chairman’s Report 2014-2015
We’ve had another very busy year at the village hall.  Bookings keep on increasing, and our diary is always pretty full.  
We’re about to launch a leaflet to advertise the hall to local businesses who might want to hire it for meetings and training events.  
We’ve also become a popular venue for wedding receptions.  We’re getting more and more bookings for these.  The hall’s rural location seems to appeal to couples who are tying the knot, and they appreciate having absolute flexibility to put on whatever kind of celebration they want – from a lavish catered reception to a much simpler event.  
We’ve been busy doing the works for which we were awarded New Homes Bonus funding last year.  Many thanks to Councillor Sue Hope for telling us about that opportunity.  We’ve got new patio doors for the side of the hall, new front doors, plus smart paving on the patio area and around the front doors.  These make the hall look so much smarter and less draughty too.  The New Homes Bonus money has also enabled us to buy 2 commercial grade cookers for the kitchen to replace our very temperamental old ones.  
We’re also very grateful to South Glos for a capital grant that paid for part of the cost of refurbishing the ladies loo and reflooring all the toilets.    

The refurbishments we’ve done over the past few years, for example to extend, upgrade and refit the kitchen, building the bar store, getting new bar fridges, replacing the internal and external lights, getting new doors and windows, plus the enhanced toilets, all make the hall look much smarter.  It’s a facility to be proud of, and we get a lot of compliments from hirers about what a super venue it is.  

We’re now starting to think about whether we might be able to fund an extension to create much needed storage space, to replace the steel container that’s been on the playing field for the past few years.  The new storage area would be to the right of the front door as you look at the hall from the road, going back to the toilet area.  We’ve started to draw up plans and to cost it.  
And, as ever, the village hall committee has continued to put on numerous events, providing opportunities for social gatherings, as well as allowing us the opportunity for much needed fund raising.  This year we had, amongst other things, the winter and summer bull runs, the quiz trilogy, Last Night of the Proms and a bingo cum fish and chip night.  We were also delighted to be able to put on another pantomime, after a break of a few years. 
All of these events were extremely well organised, and well supported.  Thank you to everyone who helped in any way with these and the many other events.
The highlight of our social calendar this year was the hall’s 25th birthday party in February, marking the 25th anniversary of the hall’s rebuilding after the fire.  We invited the whole village and put on a huge tea party.  The turnout was amazing, attracting many guests who don’t usually come to events at the hall.  We had a display of photos showing village life over the years.  Thank you to everyone who helped make the party such a success.  
After very careful thought we decided not to have a fireworks display in November 2014.  This was because the event had become so popular, with over 400 visitors in 2013, that we’re just not able to cope with the number of visitors and the limited amount of parking we have.  At that time of year, when it’s dark and often wet, off road parking in a field is not an option, and the lanes round the village are just too narrow for street parking.  
Forthcoming events for this year include more summer afternoon teas, a Play Your Cards Right evening, a tapas and pinchos evening, plus the bull runs.  
It is also important to remember that the Village Hall provides much needed additional facilities for other local organisations, including the church and the school, and I would like to take this opportunity in thanking them in the part they play in the maintenance and upkeep of the hall.  
We need to build on our successes if we are to fund our aspirations for the hall.  We need about £15,000 a year just to keep the hall running.  Funds for renovation work come on top of that.  

We really do appreciate the grants and support we get from the Parish Council and from South Glos Council.  Once again, the Parish Council has kindly agreed to pay for our grass cutting in the forthcoming year, for which we are very grateful.

We also appreciate the revenue generated from hall hire, and we appreciate all the hard work done by our fund raisers.  

Thank you also to the villagers and supporters who continue to use the hall.  
And I would like to thank all the Village Hall Committee for all their hard work over the past year, and to Katherine Standerwick for editing our newsletter.  The committee continue to give their time, their commitment, their enthusiasm and their support to ensuring that the village has a facility that it can be proud of.  Thank you.
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